U15 AA Sharks

We started the season with a pair of exhibition games during the tryout process with Lloydminster. Following the selection of the team we attended the ice breaker tournament in Calgary on the first weekend of October. I believe we lost in the “C” Final at that tournament. Other tournaments attended were the Regina tournament Nov 11-13 where we lost in the “A” final to Regina and we went to a tournament in Sheridan Wyoming on Jan 13-15 where we won the tournament. The competition in Wyoming wasn’t the greatest but the girls and parents had a great time. We actually had the opportunity while we there to play the U18AAA Team Wyoming and had a competitive game with them beating them 4-0. 

As for league play, we ended the season with a record of 17-9-2 which had us finish in 3rd place behind Saskatoon (1st) and Regina (2nd). Prior to Christmas we had a lot of injuries and sickness which gave us the opportunity to use some of our AP’s. We didn’t our first game since the Calgary tournament with our full roster until early December. League playoffs we faced Warman in the first round and beat them in 2 very close games (3-2 and 3-0). In the second round we faced Regina and won the first game 3-2 in 2OT and won the second game 2-0. In the provincial final we ran into Saskatoon and came up short. We lost the first game 3-2 in OT and lost the second game 9-5. I think that gives us a total of 48 games played this season. 

As for girls moving onto the next level there are 7 fwds, 3 def, and both goalies moving on. As for the returning players there are 4 fwds (1 is from Western Prairie’s area) and 3 Def (1 is from Western Prairie’s area). 

Our entire team attended SaskFirst tryouts and all of our players other than 1 were selected to move on to the second round of tryouts. There were also 3 girls from our area that were some of our final cuts that were also selected to move on to the second round. The second round of tryouts took place this past weekend in Regina and we have not been given the results yet. 

Thanks 
Jason

